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                                                                           November Birthdays 
   November  10   Karen Lau 

                                                                 November  18 Mary Gaston 
         November  27     Kathryn Demarest 

 

*Important Announcement* 
The catered Christmas dinner will be from Spanky & Buckwheats and the cost will be $15.00 per 

person.  It will be voted on in the November meeting. If the vote passes and you wish to 
participate, Terry will take your reservation with your $15.00 at the November meeting. 

The meal will include 2 meats, 2 vegetables, potatoes, salad, dessert, drinks and all paper products. 

 
Meeting agenda for November 3, 2014 

Program:  “Simply Squared Away” by Tracy Hoth 
 
Greeters:  David Hurd and Carl Hentch 
Hostesses: Debbie Shimer, Jacque Defenbaugh, Kelly Lucina and Barbara Wilkerson 
 
Time:  Meeting starts at 7:00 pm 
 

October meeting minutes: 

The October 6th meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Judy O’Donnell.  

Meeting Program – “Mini Workshops” 4-5 workshops presented by volunteer members 
 
Judy thanked the Greeters:  Dedra Litherland and Donna Brown 
Hostesses:  Lanette Bocquin, Lori Lopez, Janie Kemp and Carol Perry 
 
Judy announced that we had 55 members present at the meeting and one new member Kathy Stockett.  
We had 4 guests, Doris Berkley, Pat Anderson Sharon Ritchie.  
 
Motion to approve the minutes from the September meeting, as mailed, was made by Mary Ann Law and 

was second by Sandy Navas.  

 

Treasury Report 

The Treasurers report was read by Marge Bodenhausen: 

October 6th, 2014 

PCQG Treasury Report 

  Balance brought forward September 8, 2014:    $ 4732.30 

  Receipts:  

Name Tags    $   4.25  

Shirt Sales   $ 12.00 

Opportunity Quilt  $ 60.00 

 

  Receipt Total    $ 76.25 

http://www.piececorpquiltersguild.com/


 

  Disbursements:  

 

Kayla Weiderholt #1509  $ 301.98 

VA quilt batting and backing 

Bobby Foster – Charity fabric $    22.62  

#1510 

Donna Giddens – flowers for  

Marge Bodenhausen #1511 $    15.72 

Total Disbursements:   $ 340.32 

Balance brought forward for October 6, 2014    $ 4468.23 

 

The Treasurer’s report was voted on and motion to approve was made by Hazel Meade, Barb Wilkerson 

2nd the motion. 

Committee Reports: 

Charity Quilt Supplies Report      
Balance brought forward:     

 
$917.90 

Bobby Foster-Charity fabric  
 

 $   22.62  
 Kayla Weiderholt-VA 

batting and backing 
 

 $ 301.98  
  

Balance as of October 6, 2014 
  $593.30 
   

 

  Programs/Workshops: 

Ways and Means – The guild received a Thank you note from Noyes Home for receiving 21 baby quilts 

and 15 receiving blankets.   

-VA Quilt workshop –Next workshop will be October 18th, Saturday, at the Agency Methodist church 9:00 

am.  On the 18th we will not be sewing on labels and making pillow cases. November 3rd meeting Bobby 

needs all of the VA quilts that will be delivered to Cameron completed and given to her. The quilts will be 

delivered November 11, 2014, so all quilts need to be finished and ready to go for the November 3rd 

meeting. Details on the delivery time, etc. will be discussed at the November meeting.  They will be 

presented to the staff at the VA Center.  

AQS Quilt Show- Des Moines - Judy congratulated Janie Kemp for having 2 quilts and Carl Hentsch had 1 

quilt on display at the show.  

Nominating Committee - we need a nominating committee for the December meeting to nominate the 

new board. Carol Fangman, Carlene Makawski and Debbie Shimer have stepped forward to be on the 

committee.  

-Pumpkinfest Festival Opportunity quilt  ticket sales - This was canceled because there were not enough 

volunteers for the Pony Express Museum, October 11, 2014 to help.  

-Baby Quilts – Barbara stated that if you took a baby quilt kit to please be sure to get the quilt back to her 

and scratch your name off the list as completed. Please try to finish all baby quilts by the November 3rd  

meeting so they can be delivered before Christmas.    It depends on how many more quilts are turned in, 

as to who will receive them. Barb said they will probably divide them between the YWCA Abuse Shelter 

and the Noyes home. Contact Barb Wilkerson if you would like to help. 

 

 

 



 

 

-Opportunity Quilt – Clara Kline has collected and turned in $60.00 more for the Opportunity quilt.  

-Wounded Warrior Project – Wayne Litherland (Dedra Litherland’s husband) was at the meeting selling 

opportunities to win a quilt he quilted for the company he works for, Garmin Industries.  The quilt was 

pieced by the employees for the Wounded Warrior Project and has won awards. The quilt was at Union 

Station in Kansas City on display with “Arts At Work” projects.  The quilt will be raffled off on Veteran’s 

Day, November 11, 2014. 

-Row Quilt Round Robin - Stay after the meeting to see Dedra Litherland so we can talk about these 

projects and swap.  

Old Business:   

-Does anyone have any little heart blocks for Katherine Stevenson? Judy has some and would like to send 

whatever is ready to Katherine. 

-Does anyone have any blocks ready for our past president Vicki Jackson? Judy will give Vicki what she 

has for past president blocks. 

-Quilt Pins -Kelly Lacina said she still has quilt pins for $5.00.  She only has the anniversary pins available.  

-Sweatshirts and T-Shirts -Carlene Makawski said there were still t-shirts and sweatshirts available for 

purchase what she has is it, no more will be printed. Please talk to Carlene if you want a shirt she will no 

longer carry them in and out of the meeting.  

New Business:  

Terry Massengale suggested having a catered meal in for the Christmas dinner.  It was voted on and 

agreed to do so.  Terry will contact caterers for the meal and let us know in the November meeting.  

 

Karen Leake motioned to adjourn the meeting and Bobby Foster 2nd the motion. 

 

The meeting was adjorned.  

Respectively submitted by Nancy Root. 
 
 

Quilt Show in Columbia, MO 

There will be a Memories from the Past, Visions for the Future 

Booneslick Trail Quilters' Guild Quilt Show, 2014 

November 15-16 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, Missouri 

Show Times are 10 a.m. til 7 p.m. Saturday 

1 p.m. - 5 p.m. Sunday 

 
 
 


